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A. T. PA TRI(J)K IS 
ELECTED MAYOR 

Lawyer Is the Leader of the Nine Men Who 

Are A waiting Their 
His Second 

Execution
Term. 

[SPECIAL TO THE BUFFALO ENQUIRER 

FR01I THE NEW YORK SUN.] 

N EW YORK, Dec. 2.-Albert T. 
Patrick was re-elected Mayor of 
the death house in Sing Sing 

Prison. His second term of service is 

to begin from January 1st. There is 

absolutely no appeal from his rulings. 

There are nine prisoners confined in 

the death house, but only eight votes 

were cast. Policeman William H. 
Ennis of Brooklyn, under sentence of 
dez.th for wife murder, refused to par
ticipate in the balloting. 

Patrick, being a lawyer, is looked 
upon by his fellow unfortunates as 
their proper lead_er. Not only has he 
pr~pared his own case for the Court of 
Appeals, but he has aided the other 
condemned men in their efforts to se
cure new trials. All questions of im
portance are referred to him, and he 
passes upon them just as a city magis
trate would under other circumstances. 

A chief executive of the death house 
is elected for one year, but in the event 
of the ''removal" of the Mayor another 
election is made necessary. Patrick's 
first term is what is commonly called 
an unexpired one. He succeeded Ar
thur Flanagan, who killed a keeper in 
the West Side Priso11 and who was put 
to death last spring. Even during 

Flanagan's administration Patrick was 
the chief adviser, and he prepared 
Flanagan's letters of at~peal to Gov
err.or Odell. The appeals were so 
strong that Flanagan obtained two 
weeks' respite. 

The nine men who are now confined 
in the death house are Patrick, William 
H. Ennis, Thomas Tobin, Arthur Kop
plng, William Spencer, Charles Jack
son, James Breen, Raeffaelo Cascone 
an.i Oscar Bergstrom. Tobin, Ennis 
and Bergstrom are to die a week from 
next Monday. Ennis is believed to be 
insane, and Governor Odell has been 
asked by Warden Johnson to appoint 
a commission of experts to examine 
him. 

A clergyman who visited the con
demned cells yesterday was present at 
the election. Patrick thanked his fel
lows for the confidence they had in 
him and assured them that he would 
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try to rule them with fairness and to 
their entire satisfaction. 

The powers of the mayor of the 
death house are great. If two of the 
inmates want to play checkers it is 
necessary for all the others to be quiet. 
In case the majority should object to a 
game the question is referred to the 
Mayor, whose decision is final. Abso- _ 

lute silence is necessary, because the 
two persons playing do not see each 
other nor can they play on one board. 
Each has a board marked on paper in 
his cell and the moves are called out 
across the hall. It · is the same with 
chess. am 

Whistling concerts are indulged in e:y 

now and ~hen, but only when the 1 and 

Mayor permits. All matters of etiquette bro 

and all points of law are passed upon llth 

by him. 
William Spencer, the negro who 

killed Supt. MacFarlane of the God
dard Society, was a candidate for 
Mayor, but he withdrew from the race 
when he learned that Patrick had the 
majority with him. It is said that the 
elecUon was made unanimous. 
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